
Important Information About Obtaining a
New Mexico Alternative ID Card

NMCEH has learned that the Motor Vehicle Department (MVD) will no longer be
issuing the Alternative ID as of October 17, 2016.

If you have any clients who need an Alternative ID, please help them apply for one
immediately!

What is the Alternative ID?
MVD implemented the Alternative ID in 2007. The Alternative ID is easier to obtain, because MVD
will accept more types of documents than it will for a driver's license (DL) or regular state
identification (ID) card in order to establish identify and NM residency. Alternative ID cards could be
used for almost everything a DL or regular ID could be used for, including obtaining a job, opening a
bank account or applying for benefits. The Alternative ID has been an important resource for people
trying to obtain safe, stable housing.

If someone currently has an Alternative ID, is it still valid?
Yes. If someone currently has an Alternative ID, that ID is still a valid credential up until the
ID expires.

Why is MVD eliminating the Alternative ID?
The NM Legislature passed House Bill 99 during the 2016 legislative session to bring New Mexico into
compliance with the federal REAL ID Act. (The REAL ID Act sets minimum standards that each state
must meet when issuing DL or IDs.)  Unfortunately, House Bill 99 does not specifically include the
Alternative ID. As a result, MVD does not believe it can issue the Alternative ID after October 17th.

What type of IDs can people obtain under House Bill 99?
HB 99 basically creates four types of DL and IDs. There will be a DL and a state ID card that is
compliant with the REAL ID Act, and a driver authorization card and state ID card that is not
compliant with the REAL ID Act. 

The only difference between obtaining the compliant and non-compliant versions is that a person
does not have to prove they are in the U.S. legally to obtain a non-compliant driver authorization
card or ID.

How can we ensure that people experiencing homelessness can still obtain an ID?
Under the proposed regulations, a non-compliant state ID card will probably be the easiest ID for
someone to obtain, but the list of acceptable documents is still much more restricted than it is for the
current Alternative ID.  

MVD has published proposed regulations for obtaining a DL or state ID card as required under HB
99, and is accepting public comment on these proposed regulations. We encourage you to review the
proposed regulations and submit public comment in writing or at the public hearing on October 18th
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on what additional documents you think MVD should accept, particularly for a non-compliant state
ID. Click here to view the proposed regulations and for details on how to submit comment.

NMCEH will be submitting comments. Please send us your ideas so we can include these in our
comments. We will also share our comments via our list serve once they are ready.

NMCEH will also be looking into other strategies. Please look for more details soon.
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